
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

December 15, 2015
Present: Amanda Smith, Amy Witzig, Barb Arbogast, Bob Blythe, Daniel Enomoto, Dara Gibson, Diana Nelson, Glen Dawson, Kristen Grimes, Lois Soeldner, Patti Hoit, Patti Munster, Rachel Menken, Tom Cotton 

Guests: Colette Homan, Jan Cook
Not Present: JR Gordon, Rick Marr
The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. by        Lois Soeldner, Chair, in the Spotlight Room of the Bone Student Center.
Minutes of the November 3 meeting stand as approved.  There were no minutes from the November 17 meeting since it was cancelled and the December 1 meeting since we had no formal meeting, drew raffle winners.
Treasurer report: Glen Dawson was absent.
Chair Comments: Lois reported holiday party went well.  Most attendees took pictures with phone and did not purchase through photographer.  Lois also shared that the “Rule of three” (eff Jan I, 2016) and the Residency Status (eff Dec 1, 2015) are or will soon be changing.  
Standing Reports:

OpenLine - Kristen Grimes reported Open Line will hold the December issue and return in January, 2016 and include Children’s Holiday Party and Toys for Tots.
Human Resources – Colette Homan confirmed “Rule of three” and residency change.  Colette reminded us to report time before leaving for winter break and that the updated sick policy is now on the website. 
EAC – Rick Marr was not present.
Annuitants – Jan Cook reported that the idea of buying back your retirement and investing it somewhere else had come up.  There are lots of complications with that.  Stay tuned to see if this comes about.
Committee Reports:

Raffle – Amy Witzig reported that $1756 in raffle tickets were sold, surpassing our goal of $1600.
Distinguished Awards – Lois Soeldner reported that two applications were received and Barb Arbogast and Bob Blythe will work this week on awarding a winner.
Children’s Christmas Party – see chair notes
New business – Toys for Tots will be collecting until December 21 when the boxes will be picked up.  Civil Service Council will NOT meet January 5.  A motion was filed by Dianna Nelson and second by Barb Arbogast.  Also discussed creating a texting tree so that when a meeting is cancelled, members not at a computer will receive information.  When a meeting is cancelled, an email and a text will go out to all council members.
The meeting was adjourned at   12:51 p.m. following a motion by Bob Blythe and a second by Tom Cotton.    
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Witzig
Reminders: The deadline for submitting materials to the OpenLine is the 25th day of each month. – NOTE: Deadline is subject to change.
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates:

2016 Dates –January 19, February 2, February 16, March 1, March 15, April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21
Upcoming CSC Important Dates:
Toys for Tots collection runs to December 21, 2015.

Next Meeting ~
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be Tuesday, January 19, 2016 in the Spotlight Room at the Bone Student Center

PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF
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